Southfield Park Triangle Residents Association
Southfield Park Triangle Residents Association

	Minutes

	Date Venue
	30th May 2009 / Acton 14th Scouts Hut Hatfield Rd.

	Attendees
	See attached schedule for attendees and apologies

	Next meeting
	Saturday 11th July 2009 @ 10.00am  Hatfield Rd Scout Hut

	Topic
	
	Action

	Welcome
	Tony Garrick introduced the people who had publicised the idea of the RA, to the meeting – himself, Don and Suzanne Tanswell and Simone Teitler. A warm welcome extended to the 23 attendees, an attendance of nearly 30% households
	

	Apologies 
	TG read the list of the neighbours who were unable to attend – see schedule below
	

	Objectives and reasons for setting up an association
	Tony explained there had been an association in Hatfield Rd previously which lapsed owing to the house move of some of the committee. He added that a defacto assoc had effectively existed owing to the number of well organised successful campaigns in the neighbourhood citing the anti-Dairy activity, limousine company removal and the gate erection.  
It was stated that successes of this nature required organisation and commitment and that the backing of a formal organisation would have added weight.

Thanks were made specifically for the contributions from Kathy Sykes, Sue Muddiman, Zelie Hilton, Michael Moor, Fi and Ant Upton (Hatfield) and Brian Durrans from Alex Rd who is currently campaigning for Alley Gates.
	

	Naming the association
	A number of suggestions were received and all were happy with the suggestion of the following name - Southfield Park Triangle RA. It was felt that the use of Southfield and Park gave the association an anchor location and was not road specific (in view of the possibility of inviting other roads ) – NB.  the domain  www.SouthfieldParkTriangle.org has now been registered.
	

	Election  for officers of the committee
	Tony asked the meeting to propose initial officers for the committee and the following members were elected. In addition to the formal positions , It was proposed that representatives of the roads should be committee members, together with a council liaison officer, which were accepted by the meeting - All were elected unopposed.
	

	
	Position
	Name / Address
	Proposed
	Seconded
	

	
	Chair
	Don Tanswell   /48 Hat
	Tony Garrick / 36H
	Steve Cole / 19A
	

	
	Secretary
	Suzanne Tanswell / 48 Hat
	Marylise Kellie / 26A
	Jo Rigby / 7H
	

	
	Treasurer
	Gabryel Kolodziej / 70 Hat
	Tony Garrick  / 36H
	Simone Teitler / 32A
	

	
	Hatfield rep
	Helen Rowlands / 24 Hat
	Simone Teitler / 32A
	Hilary Webster / 39A
	

	
	Alexandra rep
	Simone Teitler / 32 Alex
	Suz Tanswell / 48H
	Jo Rigby / 7H
	

	
	Council Liaison
	Tony Garrick / 36 Hat
	Suz Tanswell / 48H
	Simone Teitler / 26A
	

	Inaugural meeting of the SPTRA
	Tony Garrick declared that the SPTRA now formally existed and handed over to the Chair.
	

	Constitution
	There was a desire for the Assoc to represent neighbours formally in relation to certain activities or local lobby`s. Financial matter were also discussed. 

In view of these facts it was agreed for the Assoc to be formally but simply constituted and the committee agreed to look into a constitution. 
	Don Tanswell

	Finance
	Kathy Sykes requested clarification of any financial formalities and the need for transparency and formality. Queries were raised in relation to any cost for membership and processing of money.  Gabryel agreed to initiate the set up of a bank account. 
	Gabryel Kolodziej

	Finance
	Noted that for the Assoc to function it would require funding even at a low level, the committee agreed to consider an approach and to investigate the opportunity for grants and donations. First steps to seek information from the Acton Green assoc.
	Cttee meeting
Gabryel Kolodziej

	Website
	Communications in general were discussed and the Secretary explained that all communications would be by email supported with notes through letterboxes. In addition it was agreed to investigate the possibility of a website. For noting – the domain  www.SouthfieldParkTriangle.org has now been registered. 

Take steps to seek information from the Acton Green assoc.
	Cttee meeting

Gabryel Kolodziej

	Seek help and information from AGRA
	Agreed to obtain information on another Chiswick RA, Acton Green RA. 

Distribute details to the committee
	Don Tanswell

	Issues for the committee to consider
	A number of issues were raised for future consideration – including
Bay marking of parking spaces / reduction of length of double yellow lines / topping and lopping of trees in Alex Rd park side, front and back.
	Cttee meeting



	Connections and use of members skills
	Jo Rigby mentioned she is one of the representatives on the Neighbourhood Watch group. Kay Morley mentioned, as a Corporate Lawyer, she would assist wherever possible.  Claire Moran is on the committee of the Bedford Park Society and is also a committee member of the Southfield Ward panel. 
	

	NEXT MEETINGS
	Committee
	14th June @ 1700

	
	Full residents meeting / Scout hut
	11th July  @ 1000

	
	AGM
	TBA


	Contact details for  scout hut

	Martin + Linda Styles, The Lodge, St Catherine`s Court, 

Chiswick, W4 1UH - 0208 994 5957 / 07891 321 153 (m)

07732 705 879 (L) -  Acton14thscouts@aol.com

	Next meeting in 6 weeks – 
Saturday 11th July 2009 @ 10.00am Hatfield Rd Scout Hut
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